S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
on Monday 10th August 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mrs D Gotts, Mr M Narborough, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: None
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 13th July 2015:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Price, with two abstentions all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

15/01123/F  
9 Kirkstone Grove, South Wootton

Two storey extension to dwelling
Decision: Support the application 
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
15/00483/F

Rainbow Centre, Langley Road, South Wootton

Installation of 4 new air handling units to replace existing heating system
15/00749/F
The Landings, 53 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton

Removal of existing sun room and construction of single storey extension and alterations to roof structure to provide additional accommodation.

15/00795/F
6 Furness Close, South Wootton

Extension to dwelling

15/00916/F

Coach House, 12 Church Lane, South Wootton

Proposed garage block with store

15/00962/F
42 Pine Road, South Wootton.
Two storey and single storey extension to dwelling

Public Examination of the Borough Council of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk Site Allocations and Development Management Policies Pre-Submission Document (January 2015): Mr Price confirmed that the Examination Hearings have been adjourned until later in the year, possibly September.

He explained that on the first morning, questions had been raised regarding the sustainability appraisals. It was said that the Borough Council has to provide further information.

Mr Price spoke regarding an application which had been made for development in Clenchwarton. He said that whilst the Borough Council had opposed the application, after appeal the Inspector had granted the application on the basis that the Borough Council does not have a sufficient five year land supply.

Mr Price felt that this is quite concerning as other sites for development could be put forward.

Comment was made that the land to the west of Hall Lane could be in danger if the developer’s request more than the 300 new homes already suggested.

Mr Evans explained that he and Rev Tate had attended a briefing session on Wednesday 5th August 2015 regarding the Local Plan update as well as the five year land supply.

He referred to the circulated Parish Briefing and notes of the meeting kindly produced by Rev Tate. He explained that it is extremely important that the Neighbourhood Plan progresses to the Referendum stage as quickly as possible.

Mr Evans said that he had asked Mr Alan Gomm directly how the shortage of land supply could affect South Wootton.

Mr Gomm confirmed that it could have an effect on the number of new homes for South Wootton.

Neighbourhood Plan:  Mr Price confirmed that Mr Ashcroft’s Inspectors Report has put forward the document for referendum subject to a few modifications. 
It was said that one issue was the non land use development policies, it was suggested that they should be taken out of the current format and put into a separate section.

Mr Price said that Mr John Clements at the Borough Council had suggested they could be included as appendices, but following a meeting of the Project Group subcommittee, members felt that they would like the policies kept within the main body of the document.

Mr Price informed members that he and Mrs Cornwell are due to meet with Mr Clements to discuss this as well as other matters on Tuesday 11th August 2015.
Mr Price said that Mr Clements hopes to take the Neighbourhood Plan document to the Borough Councils Cabinet meeting at the beginning of September 2015 and then to full council at the end of September. When the document goes through this stage, the referendum will be arranged.

Mrs Cornwell said that the Borough Council has already provisionally booked the South Wootton Village Hall on 12th November 2015 to hold the Referendum.

9 Acre Field, Nursery Lane: Mr Price provided an update regarding the situation with the 9 acre field. He explained that the matter has been progressing to ensure that half of the land is gifted to the Parish Council in perpetuity via a conditional contract.

Mr Price spoke regarding the land and explained that some areas are quite boggy and wet; he said that the Parish Council would like the gifted land to be drained so it is suitably adequate for a play area/field. 
Mrs Cornwell explained that she had contacted Mr Ben Hornigold a local drainage specialist who has informed us that a topographical survey needs to be carried out on the land. Mr Hornigold has provided a quote of £650.00 to produce a report.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had spoken to Mr Allberry and explained that he was unaware of the Parish Councils drainage requirements and was unhappy that he may be asked to pay for the work bearing in mind that he is gifting a generous area of the land to the Parish Council.
After discussion, members felt that the Parish Council should not be spending money on drainage at the moment. It was felt that if things move forward and a conditional contract is obtained, a decision can be made regarding the use of the land.

It was agreed that the matter should be discussed by the full Parish Council on September 8th 2015 prior to a response being given to Mr Hornigold. 
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

Post Box Relocation Update: Mrs Kirby informed members that she had contacted Royal Mail to obtain an update regarding the relocation of the Post Box.

Mrs Kirby explained that following a meeting between Mr Price and a Royal Mail representative, a decision has been made to scan the Nursery Lane Bus Shelter location. She confirmed that the old Post Box will be removed and stored until the scan is complete.

Mrs Kirby said that the scan may take some time, however once complete and successful the Post Box will be relocated.

Comment was made that the closure of the Post Office Post Box is having an impact in the area as other Post Boxes are now becoming full.

Mrs Cornwell agreed to write to Royal Mail to inform them of the situation. 

Church Lane signpost:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that an emailed request had been received from a resident for a sign to direct people to St Mary’s Church, the Village Hall and the Parish Office.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that there is a sign at the top of Church Lane indicating the way to the Church only.

After investigation, Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Norfolk County Council will not simply amend the sign, however if the Parish Council wishes to purchase a new sign it would cost approximately £200.
After discussion, members felt that whilst it was a lovely idea, due to the cost implications they would not like to proceed with a replacement sign at the present time.

Application by Palm Paper Limited for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Palm Paper 3 CCGT Power Station, Kings Lynn: Following the full Parish Council meeting held on 14th July 2015, Mr Evans provided an update of the situation.

He explained that the matter has already been discussed by the Planning Committee as well as by the full Parish Council.

He said that Palm Paper wish to provide their own electricity and in order to do this they need to replace an old existing boiler with a gas burner.

He said that the stack of 70 metres tall showed an outfall at the Southgate’s recorder to be just outside the national acceptable levels, however with a stack of 75 metres or 80 metres tall this would fall within the acceptable levels. 

Mr Evans said that he had read through the 65 page document and confirmed that the application was up to the third round of written questions.

Mr Evans confirmed that the Parish Council did not need to take any action. 

Resident Email: Mrs Cornwell informed members that following the recent road accident at Low Road, a resident had sent an email raising questions regarding the speed of traffic and the small island in the middle of the road.
The resident had suggested that when the main pedestrian crossing was installed, it was under the condition that the small island and bollards would be removed. 
Mrs Kirby confirmed that she had contacted the Police to request speed checks in the area and has contacted the Highways Department for clarification regarding the small island and bollards.

Members commented that the small island crossing is used regularly to assist pedestrians crossing that particular stretch of road. It was felt that if its removal is a condition of the main pedestrian crossing the Parish Council should fight for it to be retained.

Trial Lamp at Common Lane: Mrs Cornwell informed members that Maurice Buck from K & M Lighting Ltd had contacted her regarding the trial lamp at Common Lane. 
It was said that if the Parish Council wish to retain the lamp it would be at a cost of £65.00+VAT. Mrs Cornwell said that the lamp will save the Parish Council £36.01 per annum in energy and comes with a five year guarantee.

Members felt that the lamp had worked well and provides a good standard of light. Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should retain the lamp at a cost of £65.00+VAT; this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour.
Light Number 9148 – Junior School: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding light number 9148 outside the Junior School, Hall Lane and informed members that it goes out of manufacture later this year. She said that whilst there are no problems with the light at the moment she wished to inform members that when it needs replacement it will be at a cost of £350.00.
Road Traffic Collision: Mr Reynolds reported that on 23rd July 2015 a serious road traffic collision had occurred at the junction of Langley Road with Grimston Road. He said that the road had to be closed for over an hour.
Bollards at Langley Road: Comment was made regarding Highways issues at Langley Road, it was said that after installation of two large wooden bollards on the footpath outside Crispen’s fish and chip shop a further two bollards have been approved to help alleviate the problem of people continually parking on the footpath. 

Pot Holes: Finally it was reported that a large Pot Hole has formed at the entrance to the ASDA Car Park, it was said that this has been reported directly to Norfolk County Council’s Highways Department.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 24th August 2015, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton
24th August 2015
       

          

     
                           Chairman 

